No: SNEA/CHQ/DIR(HR)/2018-21/22                   Dated 10th December, 2019.

To

Shri. Arvind Vadnerkar, 







Director (HR), BSNL Board,

New Delhi.

Sub: Option to change membership subscription in favour of Union/Association:

Ref:   1. BSNLCO No: BSNL/20-6/SR/2019
Dated 06.12.2019.

2. BSNLCO No: BSNL/5-2/SR/2019-ii
Dated 31st October, 2019.

3. SNEA/CHQ/CMD/2018-21/52
          Dated 13th November, 2019.

Respected Sir,


Kindly refer the letter under reference 3 above in which the Association opposed the postponement of 2nd Membership Verification among Executive Associations in BSNL. The demand of SNEA was to conduct the 2nd Membership verification within the recognition period. However management decided to postpone the 2nd MV, citing administrative difficulties. 

1. On the specific issue of skipping the process of change of membership subscription due from 16.12.2019 to 15.01.2020 due to VRS 2019, we don’t have objection as an exceptional case, if it is absolutely required. 

2. On the suggestion to have the window for option to change the Association membership once in a year, we strongly oppose the proposal and it should be continued as it is, ie. twice in an year. 

3. On the proposal for change of membership through ERP, we don’t have any objection.

With kind regards,

(Sebastin. K)

Copy to: Shri. A. M. Gupta, GM(SR), BSNL CO for information and n/a pl.

